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Faculty oF commerce (SmPIc) organIzeS
InternatIonal conFerence at malaySIa

C

ontinuing the tradition
of taking big and
brave leaps in the
direction
of
academic
excellence, Faculty of
Commerce organised yet
another
International
Conference on the Topic, “
Global
Accounting,
International Taxation and
Impact on Economy” in
Kuala Lampur, Malaysia on
9th November, 2019. With
the great support and
motivation by the dynamic
President of GLS University,
Shri Sudhirbhai Nanavati,
this international conference
was a huge success. Being a
visionary and progressive
leader,
Sudhirbhai’s
committed to take GLS
University to new heights
and has always encouraged
all such events organised by
the institute.
This is the second
international
conference
organised by Faculty of
Commerce in collaboration
with CIMA, UK. After the
successful organisation of the
international Conference at
Sri Lanka in 2017, this time,

it was organised at Kuala
Lampur, Malaysia. There
were around 22 delegates
from India and 13 delegates
from
Malaysia
who
participated and presented
their
research
papers
enthusiastically. It is worth
noting, that Faculty of
Commerce is perhaps the
only institute in Gujarat to
organise two international
conferences, not in India but
at the foreign location.
The conference was
enriched by the august

presence
of
Emeritus
Professor Dr. Walter Chee
Keong
Wong,
Chief
Executive
and
Vice
Chancellor of BERJAYA
University, Malaysia and an
avid and scholarly researcher.
While sharing his views with
the audience, he emphasised
on the quality of research and
the significance of Commerce
in each and every field. Dr.
Wong, on learning about the
rich academic atmosphere of
GLS University, also invited
the students of Faculty of

Commerce, GLS University
to his Berjaya University for
mutual knowledge sharing.
Ms.
Karen
Phang,
Associate Director, Global
Academic
Engagement,
CIMA, UK, also remained
present at the conference as a
keynote
speaker.
She
delivered a scholarly speech
in which she gave a brief
account of the activities and
presence of CIMA, UK,
around the world. She
informed about the constant
upgradation of syllabus and
other academic practices at
CIMA, UK. She put stress on
the significance of the need
for upgradation in today’s
time and emphasised on the
process of ‘learn, unlearn,
and relearn’.
The Chief patron of the
conference and the President
of GLS University Shri
Sudhir Nanavati could not
remain present at the occasion
but he had sent his best
wishes through a text
message for the grand success
of the conference, which was
read out before the audience
Continued on Page-2
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ceLebration
of univerSaL
brotherhooD Day

G

lobal immersion paves
way to knowing,
learning
and
experiencing new dimensions
and cultural differences,
making it easier for an
individual to adapt to global
corporate trends, different
cultures and geographies with
ease. GLS University believes
in providing this platform to
its
students
through
International
Immersion
Programme.
With this objective, Ms.
Chandni Kapadia, COO and
International Director, GLS
University and Dr. Dharmesh
Shah,
Registrar,
GLS
University visited Synergy
University, Moscow, Russia in
October 2019 to promote
cultural
and
academic
exchange for students of

Bachelors and Masters level
programs covering short term/

long term programs and
through summer schools. An

MOU was signed with Synergy
University in Moscow, Russia
on 2nd October, 2019 for the
same. They also attended the
‘Synergy Global Forum’ in
Saint Petersburg, Russia on
October 4-5th, 2019.
Ms. Chandni Kapadia,
COO and International
Director, GLS University
visited Luiss Business School,
Rome,
Italy
15th-19th
October, 2019 to promote
International
Summer
programs for The Italian
Fashion and Luxury System
& Coding and Data Collection.
An MOU for the same was
signed on 16th-17th October,
2019. These collaborations
will provide students an
opportunity to experience the
right mix of learning and
enjoyment.
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D. Subbarao: the SIlent guarD oF InDIan economy
By Shyam Kakkad
et’s go back to the time
of the great financial
crunch; nearly a decade
back, in the year 2008. It was
the year of financial crisis that
hit the global economy as a
whole. The Global Financial
Crisis (GFC) is known to
have its epicentre in the
United States. GFC is
considered to be the most
severe financial crisis on
global level after the Great
Depression. The financial
crisis of 2008 has many
learnings, but the most
important lesson that it
blessed us with, was an idea
of Contagion effect and also
gave us a magnitude of how
much the global financial
markets are interconnected,
and how it may completely
distort the equilibrium of the
World. Soon, every country
was possibly catching cold,
and financial markets of each
country were getting more
uncertain and jittery. The
crisis had shaken the
foundations of the most
advanced nations. Advanced
Economies were in a deep
difficulty and the domino
effect ensured that the
emerging markets also get to
know the taste of this disaster.
Stepping In, Settling Out:
One man, who had not yet
even settled in his new role
was
caught
in
this
‘Chakravyuh’ to save his

L

economy from the crisis and
contain the damage to in order
to get back the markets to
normalcy by weeding out the
uncertainty that has caused
anxiety in the markets. This
was not limited. There was a
need to steer the economy
from the possible recession
and to get the economy’s
engine chugging in order to
get it back on track. The man
who made it possible was
none other than ‘Duvvuri
Subbarao’, who set foot in the
big shoes of RBI Governor.
Before coming to Mint
Street(Reserve Bank of India)
he was the Finance Secretary
in North Block(Ministry of
Finance).
Soon after Subbarao was
at the helm of RBI, in the
following week Lehman
brothers; one of the oldest
investment banks in the US,
filed for bankruptcy. The

global financial markets were
completely wobbled by this
devastating event and India
was a part of it and benchmark
indexes along with broad
markets were losing its
momentum very quickly
entering into the danger
territory. The shock waves
were constantly keeping the
markets nervous and on its
toes because of the very
uncertainty attached to it. The
markets were becoming wary
and the confidence in the
markets was getting thinner. It
was inevitable to immune the
country’s financial system
from additional shocks and to
drive out the panic from
market.
The Reserve Bank quickly
got into its crisis-management
mode
with
vitality,
intelligence and maturity. Dr.
Subbarao was clever enough
to know the intensity and how

this can soon turn into a
holocaust, if not tackled on a
war-footing basis. He along
with Reserve Bank soon
flushed the economy with
ample liquidity so as to keep
the market machinery run
swiftly to ensure that the
element of ‘trust’ does not dry
out from the system. This was
followed with reduction in
CRR and SLR and reduction
in benchmark interest rates.
This essentially kept the
domestic financial markets
and real economy channel
functioning normally with
ease, but with a pinch of
uncertainty from the advanced
economies and its impact on
the
emerging
markets
including India. Hailing from
the finance ministry, he made
sure that the government stays
on the same page when it
came to combatting crisis.
Warrior
on
RBI’s
Autonomy: It is being
perceived that RBI is
subservient to the Government
when it comes to Regulatory
& Policy decisions, yet it is
not completely true. Yes, there
are cases of dual regulation
such as in PSBs, Co-operative
banks and difference of
opinion on setting of interest
rates. One needs to look at the
larger picture that every
successive governor has
locked horns with government
for maintaining the Autonomy
of Central Bank and keeping

Continued From Page-1

Volume: 11, Issue: XII
© 2009 All rights reserved.
President, GLS
Deepak Navnitlal Parikh
honorary Secretary, GLS
Devang Nanavati
Publisher & editor-in-chief
Dr Bhalchandra Joshi
(Registrar, GLS)
managing editor
Dr. Avani Desai
editorial board
Aashal Bhatt
Dr. Dharini Patel
Dipalee Atre
Dr. Jean Dsouza
Kalpesh Jani
Dr. Kavita Patel
Dr. Kruti Paritosh
Dr. Marzun Jokhi
Dr. Nirja Vasavada
Dr. Jayesh Mandanka
Dr. Hastimal Sagara

GLS Voice is published monthly by
Gujarat Law Society, Law Garden,
Ellisbridge, Ahmedabad.
The opinions expressed by others in GLS
Voice do not necessarily reflect those
of Gujarat Law Society or its members.
Letters to the Editorial Board and other
correspondence should be sent to The
Editorial Board, GLS Voice, Gujarat
Law Society, Law Garden, Ellisbridge,
Ahmedabad or e-mailed to
editor@gujaratlawsociety.org

by Dr. Ashwin Purohit.
Dr. Ashwin Purohit,
Dean, Faculty of Commerce,
GLS University, in his
address, welcomed the
dignitaries and all the
delegates from India and
Malaysia. Dr. Purohit gave a
brief introduction about GLS
University and Faculty of
Commerce. He informed the
audience
about
the
progressive attitude of the
institute. According to him
the philosophy behind the
conference is ‘knowledge
sharing
beyond
the
international boundaries’
which is the key to achieve
academic excellence. At the
end, Dr. M.E. Jokhi proposed
vote of thanks and he assured
to the demand of delegates
that such type of conference
will be organized in the
coming year too.
A group of around 29
members also took up an
excursion to Singapore and
Malaysia for learning about
their culture and history,
along with the conference. A
week long trip started from
Singapore where the members

experienced a flavour of the
local culture as fortunately,

the accommodation was right
in the middle of the old

its biting power intact and
having the final say on the
policy matters under its
purview. Subbarao was no
different, and he played with
fire for preserving the RBI’s
Autonomy and its regulatory
and supervisory ambit.
Revamping Reserve Bank
of India’s Image: One of the
commendable jobs that Dr.
Subbarao did was to revamp
the image of the Reserve
Bank of India. It has been
praised by the larger sections
of the society. He revamped
the Reserve Bank of India
image and perception in the
minds of the citizens of the
nation. This is a commendable
step as Central Banks and
Central Bankers prefer to
keep themselves away from
limelight and stay inside the
closed loops in the world of
central banking. “Firstly I’d
like to position RBI as a
knowledge
institution,
second, I would want to make
the RBI the best practice
model among emerging
market central banks for
expertise in making policies
in a globalizing world; third, I
want to demystify the Reserve
Bank” mentions Dr. Subbarao
in his book ‘Who Moved My
Interest Rate?’
In a nutshell, he wanted to
make RBI more accountable
to general public at large and
to ensure that its policy
Continued on Page-4

Singapore city where the
heritage value of the area has
been nicely preserved.Apart
from this the members visited
some landmark locations of
Singapore like Singapore
Flayer, Gardens by the Bay,
Night Safari, Santosa Island
etc. The team then proceeded
to Kuala Lampur, the Capital
of Malaysia, after staying in
Singapore for 3 days. The stay
in Malaysia was also quite
enriching, apart from the
conference. The team visited
many places like Sultan’s
Palace, Supreme Court,
Petronas Twin Towers, the
famous KL tower etc. and
learnt about the history, polity
and culture of Malaysia. The
visit to the Genting highland
was a relaxing and refreshing
experience for the entire team.
On 12th November, 2019,
the team returned with a lot
of sweet memories, rich
experiences and enhanced
academic knowledge. There
was a sense of satisfaction on
every face and feeling of
gratitude for Shri Sudhir
Nanavati and Dr. Ashwin
Purohit in the hearts of every
team member.

DECEmBER 2019

3

let’S PaInt the town PInK…wIth crIcKet!!!!
By Dr. CA Mala Dani
he City of Joy, Kolkata
was all decked up in
Pink, as gorgeous as a
bride,
on
22nd
November,2019, Friday, the
first day of the first day-night
Test match, played between
India and Bangladesh, where
the PINK BALL made its first
ever debut in Indian Cricket.
“Daunting,
Intimidating,
Exciting”… were the words
Indian Skipper Virat Kohli
used to describe the emotions
that he experienced on the
historic Pink day. The No.1
ranked Indian Test Cricket
Team has become the 9th
International side to play a
day-night test with the Pink
Ball. The flamboyant and
iconic stadium of Eden
Gardens, Kolkata, being the
oldest in India, witnessed
with
pride,
the
pink

T

revolutionary
day-night
match, scribbling history in
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5 days. With Social Media
and Google searches flooding
with the ‘Pink ball’ trivia,
Indians were eager to unveil
the reason behind the Pink, as
the newly elected President of
BCCI, Mr. Sourav Ganguly,
rightly known as the Bengal
Tiger-for his pride, courage
and
aggressiveness,
announced the First Ever Pink
Test in India.
The Pink ball with the
black seam was settled upon
after several trial and error
experiments with yellow and
fluorescent orange, which
could not be captured by the
TV cameras in the floodlight.
Routine red ball took the
brownish color in the twilight
phase, making it difficult for
both the teams to spot the ball
against the pitch and therefore
Pink Color entered Indian
Cricket for the very first time.
The extra glaze of the Pink

ball with its black seam made
it easier to swing the ball in
the first 10 to 15 overs and
later aiding the batsmen.
The prime intention
behind the “Pink hype” was to
spice up the five-day format
and make test matches more
viewer-friendly for those
cricket lovers who wanted to
watch the match after day’s
work. This revolution was
imperative to revive the test
match format of the game
when compared to a shorter
format like 20-20 in terms of
spectatorship and viewership.
The Stadium with a capacity
of 68,000 went jam packed
with fans feeling the heat of
the Pink Color. Yes!!!! The
Pink color has gone viral!!! A
Huge Step Forward for the
Test Cricket!!!!
(The writer is Assistant
Professor at Faculty of
Commerce, GLS University)

Continued From Page-6-7

• Come out of your comfort
zone
and
embrace
discomfort.
• Our needs are very limited and
we should learn to manage
with available resources.
• No matter how difficult the
road is, you ought to keep
moving. Challenges and
hardships makes you a
stronger person.
• You often feel like giving up,
but patience helps you to
keep motivated. Patience
and hope keeps us going
through tough times.
• Trekking amongst nature lets
you
appreciate
how
beautiful the world really is.
Having learnt important
lessons in my first attempt of
high altitude trekking, next time
I will be more careful, prepared
and utilise the lessons learnt.
For me, it’s a new beginning.
As said by Sir Edmund Hillary:
“ I will come again and
conquer you,
because as a mountain you
can’t grow
but as a human I can”.

improve much that day and
finally we decided to descent.
The guide called an air
ambulance for rescue. The next
morning we packed our bags
and began our journey back to
Lukla. I still remember the
words of our guide: “Trekking
isn’t just about reaching, it’s
about safely coming back down
too.” Parting our ways, the
other group members headed
further
towards
Lobuche(4,920m) and on to
Gorakshep(5,180m). Finally, 21
trekkers reached to the Base
Camp.
Everest Base Camp trek not
only tests you physically but
mentally as well. However,
most people with good fitness
should be able to do it. Though
I could not reach till Base
Camp, but got to experience the
people of Nepal, the architecture
and the beautiful views which
will always be remembered.
Some important life lessons
that I learned through trekking:
• Love the journey as much as
your destination.
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my exPerIence at SPortS FeSt

aS PhotograPher

T

he
experience
of
capturing the whole
sporting event was
amazing. All the participants
played with zest.
I am thankful to the school

for providing me this
opportunity to click the
memorable event.
Karm Mehta
Std-11 com.[NRHS]

aS heaD gIrlS

aS heaD boyS

Kritika
Shukla

Juhie
Mandal

T

he team of students
union deemed as the
considerate hand of the
school as well as Mr. ALPESH
JHA --- sports in-charge. A
wide range of outdoor activities
were enjoyed by thewhole
school during Sports Week.
We as a team are very grateful
to be a part of this event which

Ayush
Vakil

Arnav
Nath

was free from all influences.
The children showed fantastic
sportsmanship skills we are so
proud of them all. A huge
thank you to all of you and the
teachers for your support and
cooperation on sports’ week. It
was a spectacular week and we
couldn’t have asked for better
weather!

By Yajurva Joshi
Let’s teach death, a lesson about life.
Let’s teach sadness some happiness.
Let’s teach failure some success.
Let’s light a fire in this darkness and teach
darkness a lesson about brightness.
Let’s fight it out like real warriors and win this
battle called life!
(The poet is an alumnus of FBA-NRBBA)
Continued From Page-2

actions and activities are
always driven by considering
the Public Interest. “A widely
help stereotypical view of the
Reserve Bank is of a rigid,
wooden-headed monolith,
making rules & regulations
with little understanding of
realities in India” cites Dr.
Subbarao in his book. He
made efforts to shell out the
inadequate information factor
of RBI, to make people
understand the rationale
behind the decisions they

make
which
have
a
considerable impact in their
lives. He even endeavoured
on increasing Financial
Literacy from grass-roots
level by inducting a
curriculum on finance in
school textbooks. Although
this is a Work-In-progress, but
the fact that efforts count
more than the end results
(especially in areas like
Financial Literacy) provides
us a ray of hope.
It Pays to Preserve: It is
being said “There’s no free

lunch
in
Economics”,
henceforth you pay the price
for fulfilling your desire.
Subbarao paid the price,
rather it cost him a fortune for
preserving the autonomy of
the central bank. Shri Usha
Thorat, one of the very few
female deputy governors in
India, who had an illustrious
career track record as a fine
performing central banker
was denied extension for her
term. Even Late Subir Gokarn
was denied an extension,
citing no solid reason. It

depicts that once again
Politics took over Sound
Economics,
deliberately
undermining the capabilities
of the central bank.
Summing Up: While
every central bank governor
has its own share or successes
and failures, Dr. Subbarao
needs to hailed up and
commended
essentially
because of his wisdom and his
efforts to protect the country
and its financial system from
the detrimental effects of
financial crisis to a large

extent. Also to bring in your
purview, to steer the economy
out from the doldrums of the
crisis
and
effectively
managing an emerging market
central bank in a large spread
financial contagion, is itself a
different topic to discuss at
much length. Undoubtedly, he
has made it to one of the
finest governors Reserve
Bank has got, and also a crisis
manager who proved his
mettle in need of the hour.
(The writer is an alumnus of
FBA-NRBBA, GLSU)
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I

t is rightly stated by
Swami Vivekananda that
Body and Mind must run
parallel. Executing the great
thought N.R & GLS Schools
had organised the Sports
Week. This sports week was
celebrated in order to
inculcate the virtue of
forbearance, unity and
forgiveness,
courage,
confidence, prudence and
leadership. Various games
like, Football, Volleyball,
Kabaddi, Cricket, and Tug of
war were there showcasing
the
students`
mental,
intellectual and physical
strength. Young players under
the motivation of the Principal
madam Mrs. Sunanada Shah
performed fantabulously in
each of the games. The

Game
Kabaddi

Cricket

Volleyball

Football

students from GLS Uni. had
judged each of the sport
events. Girls from std-11th-C
and Boys from std 11-Dth,
Std 9th-B, 10th-A and 12th-C

Judges
Mehul Kantharia
Tushar Patel
Prakash Chaudhary
Karan Modi
Pruthvesh Rami
Rohan Jani
Devendra Patel
Parth Khandel
Parth Gavli
Tirthak
Harsh Panchal
Yash Sachdev
Raghav
had
given
outstanding
performance with their sports
talent. The winners of each
event were awarded by Dr.
B.H. Joshi, the provost of

Institute
Faculty of Management

Faculty of Management

Faculty of Commerce

B.C.A

GLS Uni., Mrs. Bela Mehta,
the school co-ordinator, Mrs.
Sunanada Shah, the Principal
and their presence encouraged
the students` sporting spirit.

5

Aakash from 9th-B and
Krisha from 10th-A were
declared as the players of the
Tournament. Std 9th -B stood
as the interclass boys
champion and 10th - A stood
as the interclass girls
champion. The students of
12th - C were declared as the
champion of the tournament
of NRHS.
Apart from developing
physical strength games will
also help the students in
developing team spirit and
cope up with success and
failures. Mr. Alpesh Jha had
guided the students as per
their potential and the teachers
played supportive role to
make the event successful
under the motivation of
honourable Principal.
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EvErEst BasE Camp – an (Un)FinishEd JoUrnEy
Someone has truly said, “ The journey is more important than the destination”. And it is not only important, it is also more beautiful. The journey to the Everest Base Camp by Prof. Trupti Dodia,
was indeed more thrilling and exciting, so much so that, the journey itself was the destination! GLS Voice has covered her very rare experience of climbing the base camp! Read on..

O

n a fine morning, my husband
asked “ Want to come to
EBC?”. “What’s EBC?” I
asked. “Everest Base Camp...” came
the reply. Having summitted
Kilimanjaro last year, this time it was
EBC on his bucket list. The offer
really appealed to me, as it was
something about working hard
towards accomplishing a goal, doing
something not many people do, and
being in the wilderness surrounded by
beautiful nature. After a lot of thinking
about the efforts that goes in
preparation, I agreed, but knew that,
Everest Base Camp at the height of
5,380m was not a piece of cake. For
almost 4 months before the trip, I
trained to get my body and mind
ready for the trek. Jogging, uphill
walking, swimming, yoga, squats,
lunges, calf strengthening...in fact, I
did everything that our guide had
suggested me to do, to prepare for the
trek. The days passed quickly and
finally I was all set and excited for the
trip. I along with a group of 30
trekkers from Ahmedabad, Surat,
Patan and United States, were ready
to embark on this lifetime memorable
trip.
Departing from Ahmedabad, we
reached Kathmandu by evening and
were briefed about the trek. The other
day, our group was transferred to the
airport to board the flight to Lukla

which is known as Gateway to
Everest. Lukla (2840m) is 45-minute
ride from Kathmandu, through the
mountains on a small plane to
Tenzing-Hillary airport, which is one
of the world’s most dangerous airports
with a short runway. It was raining in
Lukla when we reached. Due to
unfavourable weather conditions, half
of the group members could not land
and reached by helicopter services in
evening.
The next day, we started with the
trek from Lukla to Monjo (2,835m).
The trail started out with a descent
into the valley along the Dudh Koshi
river with few suspension bridges.
Since it had been raining past few
days, the trail was muddy and slippery.
We had to watch each step and walk
slowly. It got dark before we could
reach Monjo. Walking through rough
terrain in pitch darkness with head
lamps, for almost 1 hour, was quite
scary.
The next day, our destination was
Namche Bazaar, the sherpa capital of
Nepal. Located at 3,440m, Namche is
a picturesque village and main trading
centre of Khumbu region. The hike to
Namche, is the day with the most
elevation gain and considered to be
the toughest part of the Everest Base
Camp trek. So, we all started with our
first real day of altitude gain. The
weather in the morning was clear and

the views were stunning. We reached
the official entrance to Sagarmatha
National Park and made our way
through the forest, river and small
settlements of sherpa community. We
approached a small rest area which
offered the first views of Mt. Everest.
Further, as the trail passes the dual
suspension bridge, the steep climb up
the ridge to Namche Bazaar begins.
We slowed our walking pace
drastically. As the body takes time to
adjust to the low oxygen levels
encountered at these heights, we have
to take time as we go higher up the
trail, giving our bodies the essential

time it needs to acclimatise. Hydration
(4/5 litres per day), eating well, and
sleeping are also important parts of
acclimatisation.
After almost 3 hours of steep
climb, we finally could see Namche. I
was mesmerised by the beauty of this
small village situated on the slope of
an arch-shaped mountain, with
amazing views of himalayan peaks.
After the strenuous day, we were
rewarded with lemon ginger tea at the
teahouse.
The next day, we set off for
Tengboche (3,867m). From Namche,
we continued up the trail, through

valleys with massive Himalayan
peaks all around. In the morning, the
trail was slight descent, but post lunch
had a lot of steep ascents. I was timing
my breathing with my steps, and
stopping every now and then to take a
couple of deep breaths or a few sips of
water. Our group was in a jovial
mood, and we all had plenty of energy
to laugh and joke amongst ourselves.
On the way, we visited Tengboche
Monastery which has been named as
UNESCO World Heritage Site. This
beautiful monestary and town are
draped with a panoramic view of the
himalayan mountains, including the

well-known peaks of Everest, Lhotse,
Ama Dablam and Nuptse. After the
visit to monastery, we planned to
move further for night stay at Debouche
(3,820 m).
The next day, we started for
Dingboche(4,410m), where we had an
extra day for acclimatisation. Today, we
could see the lack of oxygen in the
environment. The lush green valleys
gradually turned into a deserted and
dusty trails. Generally, the temperature
during the day was warm, but went
down rapidly when the sun disappeared.
The cold, wind, and low oxygen level
were getting more and more challenging.

I could feel the difference in my walking
pattern and getting tired more frequently.
I tried to use all the energy I had, to pull
myself up to Dingboche. After reaching
the teahouse, I took some rest. But soon,
I was down with fever and dry cough. I
informed regarding my condition to the
team leader. The oxygen saturation level
of my body was quite low. The symptoms
of acute mountain sickness were visible
and had started affecting me.
The next day, while some members
of the group were busy with activities
that would help them adjust to the

thinning air, others suffering from
mountain sickness took the option of
taking rest. By now, I could feel the
shortness of breath getting worse. My
condition had progressed to high
altitude pulmonary edema (HAPE),
caused by the accumulation of fluid
in the lungs that prevents the proper
exchange of oxygen. Though, it
completely depends upon the body’s
ability to adjust to increasing
altitude and decreased amount of
oxygen. My health did not
Continued on Page-3
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S.yu÷.yuMk.ÞwrLkðŠMkxe æðkhk ykÞkursík
RLxhLkuþLk÷ fkuLVhLMk{kt òuzkðkLkwt MkËT¼køÞ

{k

LkLkeÞ ©e MkwÄeh¼kELke «uhýk
yLku «kuíMkknLkÚke S.yu÷.yuMk.
ÞwrLkðŠMkxeLke
fku{Mko
VufÕxe
(SMPIC) æðkhk yLku (CIMA) {÷urþÞk Lkk
MknÞkuøkÚke ykÞkursík RLxhLkuþLk÷ fkuLVhLMk{kt
òuzkðkLkwt MkËT¼køÞ y{Lku «kó ÚkÞwt.
fkuLVhLMk íkku yuf rËðMk íkk:09-11-2019
Lke níke Ãkhtíkw MkkÚku ®MkøkkÃkwh yLku {÷urþÞkLkk
«ðkMkLkwt ykÞkusLk Ãký fÞwO níkwt. íkk :05-112019 Úke íkk:12-11-2019 yu{ ykX rËðMk
yk xwh{kt çkÄkLke MkkÚku Mkn«ðkMk Lkku ¾wçk ykLktË
ykÔÞku. y{u yk Mk{økú fkuLVhLMk-Þkºkk-«ðkMk
ËhBÞkLk su yLkw¼ÔÞwt yLku y{Lku su yLkw¼qrík ÚkE
íku ðŠýík fhðk çkuMkeyu íkku fËk[ Mkkík ÃkkLkk ¼hkÞ
íkux÷wt ÷¾e þfkÞ. Ãkhtíkw fux÷ef LkkuÄÃkkºk yLku
æÞkLkkf»kof çkkçkíkku yíÞtík Mktrûkó{kt Lke[u «{kýu
fne þfkÞ.
®MkøkkÃkwh yLku {÷uurþÞk çktLku ËuþkuLkk «ðkMkLkwt
çknws ykuAk ¾[o{kt ykÞkusLk ÚkÞwt yk fhfMkhÃkqðof
Aíkk MkwtËh ykÞkusLk {kxuLkku Þþ VufÕxe ykuV
fku{MkoLku Vk¤u òÞ Au. ykðk fhfMkhÃkqðofLkk yíÞtík
ÔÞðÂMÚkík yLku MkwtËh ykÞkusLk {kxu ykÞkusfkuLku
sux÷k yr¼LktËLk ykÃkeyu íkux÷k ykuAk Au.
yk «ðkMk{kt y{u 29 «ðkMkeyku níkk, su{kt
ík{k{ ðÞsqÚkLkk ¼kE çknuLkku níkk.su{k Young
Couple Ãký níkk yLku {khk suðk yLku «ku. Ãke.
ze.{kuZ suðk {wMkççkeyku Ãký níkk.
«ðkMk{kt fux÷kf yuf÷k níkk yLku fux÷kf
Mkòuzu níkk. çkÄkLku çknws ykLktË ykÔÞku. yuf÷k
níkk íku{Lku yuf÷k nkuðkLkwt Ëw:¾ ÷køÞwt Lkne yLku
Mkòuzu níkk íku{Lku Mkòuzu nkuðkLkku ¼kh, {w~fu÷e yLku
{wÍðý ÷køke Lkne. çkÄk ðå[u ykí{eÞíkk çktÄkE
yLku çkMk ykLktË yLku ykLktËLkku s yLkw¼ð ÚkÞku.
ykX rËðMk MkkÚku hÌkk, ô{h yLku Mð¼kð{kt
íkVkðík nkuðk Aíkkt õÞktÞ, fkuEÃký «Mktøku fkuEÃký
ðå[u õÞkhuÞ {Lk Ëw:¾Lkku yufÃký «Mktøku çkLÞku LkÚke.
çkÄk s yufçkeòLkwt æÞkLk hk¾íkk yLku yufçkeòLkku
ykËh fhíkk.
Mk{økú «ðkMk{kt «¼w f]Ãkkyu çkÄwt s ykÞkusLk
Mk{ÞMkh yLku ykuÞksLk «{kýu ÚkE þõÞwt. Ã÷uLk^÷kEx Ãký Mk{ÞMkh WÃkze yLku ÃknkU[e. «ríkfw¤
nðk{kLk õÞkÞ Lkzâwt Lkne. rËÕneLkwt ÄwB{Mk,
®MkøkkÃkwh yLku {÷urþÞkLkku ðhMkkË fu økh{e Lkze
Lkne. ykn÷kËf yLku Lkne økh{e yLku Lkne çknwt
Xtze yuðk Mk{þeíkku»ý nðk{kLk{kt y{khe n{MkVh
MkV¤íkk Ãkqðof [k÷e.
Mkk{kLÞ heíku ÃkhËuþ{kt nkux÷Lkku Check Out
in Time 12.P.M. nkuÞ Au yLku Check in
Time 2.00.P.M. nkuÞ Au. y{kÁt yu MkË¼køÞ fu
y{u rMktøkkÃkwh nkux÷{kt Mkðkhu 11:30 ðkøku ÃknkuåÞk
yLku y{Lku çkÃkkuhLkk 2 ðkøÞkLku çkË÷u íkhíks Y{ku
{¤e økE yLku çknkh hkn òuðe Ãkze Lkne. yus heíku
{÷urþÞk nkux÷{kt y{u Mkðkhu 5:30 ðkøku ÃknkuåÞk.
Y{ku çkÃkkuhu 2:00 ðkøÞkLku çkË÷u íkhík s Y{ku {¤e
økE yLku çknw hkn òuðe Ãkze Lkne. çkÄkLku yk¾e
hkíkLkku Wòøkhku Lkzâku Lkne. çktLku Xufkýu Mkki Lkkne
ÄkuELku £uþ ÚkÞk yLku íkhku-íkkò ÚkÞk.

®MkøkkÃkwhLke nkuxMk nuhexus xkEÃkLke swLkk
s{kLkkLke Aíkkt yíÞtík MðåA yLku nkux÷Lkku MxkV
Ãký yíÞtík {kÞk¤wt , ykÚke y{u hÌkk íÞkt MkwÄe ½h
suðwt ÷køÞwt {÷urþÞk{kt-fwyk÷k÷wBÃkwh{kt 25 {k¤Lke
¼ÔÞ 4 Mxkh nkux÷{kt hnuðkLkwt {éÞwt. çkÄwt s ¼ÔÞ
yLku MkwtËh. ynet y{Lku yk÷eþkLk çktøk÷k{kt hnuíkk
nkuEyu íkuðku yLkw¼ð ÚkÞku.
®MkøkkÃkwh yLku {÷urþÞkLke çktLku nkux÷{kt
MkðkhLkk çkúufVkMx{kt òíkòíkLke ðkLkøkeyku
EÂLzÞLk Vwz, Ãktòçke Vwz, ÞwhkurÃkÞLk xkEÃkLkwt Vwz
yLku økwshkíke Ëk¤-¼kík yLku Ãkw÷kð Ãký {éÞk.
ðkLkøkeyku MðkËeü yLku ½hu nkuÞ íkuðe, ÷L[ Lke
sYh Lkk Ãkzu íkux÷ku ¼hÃkux çkÄk LkkMíkku {ktýíkk
níkk. çkÃkkuhLkk ¼kusLkLke sYh s Lkk Ãkzu íkuðe hMkkuE
yLku ðkLkøkeyku. MkktsLkwt zeLkh fkuE RÂLzÞLk nkuxu÷
{kt nkuÞ, su{kt økwshkíke yLku ¼khíkeÞ ðkLkøkeyku
{¤íke níke.
®MkøkkÃkwh yLku {÷urþÞk{kt y{khk økkEz
(®MkøkkÃkwh{kt r{Mxh øke÷ yLku {÷urþÞk{kt
{eMkeMk zkuLkk) çknws Mkkhk {éÞk. çktLku rnMxÙeLkk
yLku ÃkkuíkÃkkuíkkLkk ËuþLke çkÄes rðøkíkku, hksfeÞ,
Mkk{krsf yLku MkktMf]ríkf ÃkhBÃkhkykuLkk òýfkh,
Ëhuf MÚk¤Lke ÔÞðrMÚkík Mk{swíke ykÃku. òuðk÷kÞf
çkÄks MÚk¤ku çktLku Ëuþku{kt òuðk {éÞk, Mð¼kð
Ãký çknws Mkkhk yLku {òLkk. Ãkef yÃk çkMk Ãký
rLkÄkorhík Mk{Þu ykðu yLku ÃknkU[kzu.
yk Mk{økú xwhLkk ykÞkusfku çkÄkLkwt æÞkLk hk¾u,
çkÄwt Mk{ÞMkh Ãkkh Wíkhu yLku çkÄkLku þõÞ íkux÷e
W¥k{ «fkhLke Mkøkðzku {¤u íkuLkwt æÞkLk hk¾u. yk
Mk{økú «ðkMk ËhBÞkLk fkuE Lku Ãký W[k MkkËu r{òs
økw{kðeLku fþwt s fnuðwt Ãkzâwt LkÚke. MkkiLkku MkkÚk – Mkkhku
«ðkMkLkku yLkw¼ð ÚkÞku. y{Lku yk çkÄe çkkçkíkku íkku
MÃkþeo økE Ãkhtíkw MkkIÚke ðÄw çkkçkík su y{Lku MÃkþeo økE
yLku su y{uLku ykf»keo íku SMPIC Lkk yæÞkÃkfkuLkwt
xe{ ðfo yLku xe{ MÃkehex fkuEÃký fk{ nkuÞ ¾zuÃkøku
nksh yLku íkiÞkh. yk çkÄks ÚkLkøkLkkx, íkhðhkx,
WíMkkn yLku ykLktËÚke ¼hÃkwh yuðk swðkLkeÞkyku
MkkÚku nkuÞ ÃkAe rVfh þkLke yuðku y{Lku MkkiLku
yLkw¼ð ÚkÞku. Mkk{kLk økkuXððk{kt, W[fðk{kt Ãký
yufçkeòLku {ËË fhu, õÞkf fkuELku yk SMPIC
Lke xe{Lku fkhýu {w~fu÷e Lkze Lkne.
íkk09-011-2019 Lkk hkus fkuLVhLMkLkwt
ykÞkusLk Ãký Mðex, Mkkuxo yLku yuõMku÷uLx.
{nu{kLkku Mk{ÞMkh ykÔÞk. zku. yrïLk Ãkwhkurník
Lkw ðuu÷f{ yuzÙuMk, zku. f]rík þkn Lkwt yuLfhªøk, zku.
çke{÷ Mkku÷tfeLkw ÃkuÃkh hezªøkLkwt ykÞkusLk, zku.yu{.
E. òu¾eLkwt yk¼kh ËþoLk yË¼wík hÌkk. çkkfeLkk
yæÞkÃkfkuyu Ãký MkxeoVefux íkiÞkh fhðk{kt yLku yLÞ
ykÞkusLk{kt ¾zuÃkøku yË¼wík fk{økehe çkòðe.
yk fkuLVhLMk{kt çkhSÞk ÞwLkeðMkeoxeLkk ðkEMk
[kLM÷uMkh {wÏÞ {nu{kLk níkk. MktMkkuÄLkLkk ¾wçk s
{kuxk «kusuõx Ãkkh ÃkkËLkkh yk rþûkýrðËu ¾wçks
WÃkÞkuøke Mkw[Lkku fÞko. zku. fuhuLk VUøk fe Lkkux MÃkefhu
Mke{k ík¾k yktíkhhk»xÙeÞ ÃkheÃkuûkLkk yLkwMktÄkLk{kt
yufkWLxªøk yLku ELxhLkuþLk÷ xuûkuMkLk Lkk
yLkwMktÄkLk{kt hsqykík fhe.
çkÄkyu Ëhuf MÚk¤u çknwt s VkuxkuøkúkVe fhe.

òíkòíkLke yËkyku{kt , òíkòíkLkk Vkuxk Ãkkzâk.
®MkøkkÃkwh yLku {÷urþÞk{kt çknwt s ¾heËe fhe. çkÄk
«ðkMkeyku {kfuox{ktÚke ykðu yux÷u nkÚk{kt [kh Ãkkt[
Úku÷e yLku Qu[feLkk þfkÞ íkux÷ku Mkk{kLk nkuÞ.
«ðkMk{kt ykðu÷e çknuLkku{kt Ãký çknwt s Mkkhku
MktÃk. yk çknuLkkuyu MkkiLku òík¼kíkLkku LkkMíkku Ëhuf
MÚk¤u çknwt s «u{Úke ykøkún fheLku ¾ðzkÔÞku. yk
çknuLkku níke íkuÚke õÞkÞ çknkhLkk LkkMíkkLke sYh Ãkze
Lkne. y÷øk y÷øk ðÞ swÚk Ähkðíke çknuLkku nkuðk
Aíkkt yuf çkeò ðå[u çknwt s Mkkhku MktÃk hÌkku yLku
ÃkhMÃkh ÷køkýeLkku Mkuíkwt çktÄkÞku.
ykðk «ðkMkeLkwt ðkhtðkh ykÞkusLk ÚkkÞ íkku
yktíkhhk»xÙeÞ ûkuºku rþûkýLkk Lkðk ykÞk{ku yLku
MktþkuÄLkLke {kneíke {¤u yLku rð[khkuLkw{ ykËkLk

«ËkLk ÚkE þfu, MkkÚku MkkÚku rðïLkk ËuþkuLkku «ðkMk
fhe su íku ËuþLke {krníke {¤e þfu.
xwf{kt ½ýwt çkÄwt ÷¾e þfkÞ.
xwf{k fneyu íkku
yË¼wík yLku MkwtËh ykÞkusLk çkMk ykLktË yLku
ykLktËLkku s yLkw¼ð.
SðLkLkku yuf ÞkËøkkh yLkw¼ð yLku ÞkËøkehe
yLku ðkhtðkh ðkøkku¤ðk suðku «ðkMk.
suLku yk fkuLVhLMk-«ðkMk{kt òuzkððkLke EåAk
níke yLku Lkk òuzkE þõÞk nkuÞ íku{Lku Lkk òuzkÞk
íkuLkku hts hne òÞ, ðMkðMkku ÚkkÞ yLku òuzkÞu÷k
ÃkkMkuÚke íkuLke ðkíkku Mkkt¼¤eLkku ftEf MkkÁt økw{kÔÞkLkku
yLkw¼ð ÚkkÞ íkuðku «ðkMk.

ADMISSION OPEN
2020 ADMISSION
Admission Open
OPEN
2020
ADMIS
GLS Institute
of Design
SION OPEN 2020 A
DMISSION OPEN 2
020 ADMISSION O
PEN 2020 ADMISSI
ON OPEN 2020 ADM
MISSION OPEN 202
0 ADMISSION OPEN
Application forms available at the institute & on www.glsid.org

Last date for application
20th January

Design Aptitude Test
25th January

Fashion Design

Apparel Design
Gems & Jewellery Design

Communication Design
Graphic Design
Animation Film Design
Digital Film Making

Product Design

Environment & Space Design
GLS Institute of Design,
GLS University,
Opp. Law Garden, Ellisbridge,
Ahmedabad - 380 006
(079) 26564836 +91 9687477375

design@glsuniversity.ac.in
www.glsid.org
bit.ly/glsid

B. Design

4 year programme

Integrated
M. Design

5 year programme
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PlaStIc rePlaceD!

T

he college initiated a
drive to replace plastic
bags with cotton bags
not only amongst the students
and the staff, but all over the
city. The drive was inaugurated
by Shri Sudhirbhai Nanavati,
Executive Vice-President,
Gujarat Law Society. With his
encouragement, the Principal,
some members of the faculty
and the students of the college
visited different localities in
Ahmedabad and distributed

cotton bags to the public. Over
1000 bags were distributed in
this manner so as to discourage
the use of plastic bags. The
bags were donated by Om
Shanti Estates, and were
distributed on the occasion of
the 150th birth anniversary of
Mahatma Gandhi. The college
team went to many different
areas on different days to
spread awareness against
plastic usage.

Free-oF-coSt DIabeteS anD
bP checK-uP

T

he NSS Unit of HACC
in coordination with the
Rotary
Club,
Ahmedabad, organized a freeof-cost Diabetes and Blood
Pressure Check-up camp for
the staff and the students of
college. Experts were invited

to measure these important
health parameters as an
initiative to develop better
fitness consciousness amongst
the staff and the students.
About 150 students and staff
members availed of the
facilities at this camp.

uPcomIng event
National Conference on
“ Creativity, Innovation and
Technology for Sustainable
Growth and Development of
Indian Economy” on 28th
December 2019 organized by
Faculty of Commerce, GLS
University.

celebratIon: InDIan conStItutIon Day

T

he college celebrated
Samvidhan Divas, or
the Indian Constitution
day, on 26 November to
commemorate
the
presentation
of
the
Constitution to the newly
formed
Parliament
of
Independent India. Dr.
Rishikesh Mehta, Principal,
Sir L.A. Shah Law College,
addressed the students and the
faculty, sharing his expertise
on the formulation of the
constitution. He spoke about
the different aspects of the
preamble of the constitution,

and about the distinction of
the Indian constitution as a

work of proficiency amongst
the others in the world.

Faculty oF commerce (b.com.)

SocIal ServIce on chIlDren‘S Day

F

aculty of Commerce
(GLSIC) visited Shishu
Gruh, Paldi to celebrate
children’s day on 21st
November, 2019. Shishu
Gruh is a place of orphan
children having the age group
between 0-6 years. Two
faculty members accompanied
with a group of students went
to donate required things
which include grocery items
and milk powder. Shishu
Gruh is an NGO where kids
found at various places are
being gathered and taken care
by its staff members. Students
of GLSIC felt privileged to
have their parents with them
unlike these kids. Our students
also offered their help to NGO
staff in future.

treKKIng anD aDventure tour to JaISalmer

G

LS University has been
encouraging students
to live with and learn
from the Mother Nature. Since
its inception as a university,
students have gone for
adventure camps and trekking
in forests, hills and deserts in
different parts of the country.
Forty four students and two
professors-in-charge,
Dr.
Gaurang Prajapati and Dr.
Hastimal Sagara went for a
Trekking and Adventure tour
to Jaisalmer, a Pakistan
bordering district of Rajasthan
during November 22 and 23,
2019. The team’s camp was
stationed at about 35 km from
the Jaisalmer city in the midst
of Thaar desert.
During their stay in this
western part of the country, the
students involved themselves
in a host of adventurous
activities including sand
trekking, jeep and camel

ridings on the sand dunes. The
night desert safari was the
most exciting experience for
the participants. The melodious
folk music, nail biting gallantry
performance and mesmerizing
Ghumar dance by the local
artists would be preserved as
precious memories. The team
also visited a deserted and
unmanned village, Kuldhara,
an archaeological site by the
Government.
The students got to know
about lives of people, their

food habits and social customs
and the local flora and fauna in
the desert. Our learning about
the life cycle of a camel, the
ship of desert, was the utmost
exceptional. At the middle of
night in a barren desert, the
star studded sky looked
incredibly striking and the
surroundings appeared utterly
serene. The students would
remember this tour as a life
time memory. For them, the
visit was full of excitement
and exhilaration.
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movIe revIew
By Gitanjali Rampal

Just like the story which is
all about women and their
courage to challenge the rules,
the film belongs to the 13
actresses who overshadow
their male counterparts
onscreen with
their
captivating performances.
The
superbly-meshed
screenplay (Abhishek Shah,
Prateek Gupta, Saumya Joshi)
takes these stifled women
out into the open to breathe,
live and dance. The music by
Mehul Surti further lifts the
film with the voice of Aditya
Gadhavi and the lyrics by
Saumya Joshi (who has also
written the dialogues) making
the songs rich and textured.

The choreography of Sameer
and Arsh Tanna truly reflects
the emotions. Attention to
details adds to the beauty of
the film. And subtle humour
in between tense moments
brings the change in mood. In
his directorial debut, Mr.
Abhishek Shah has proven his
worth as a filmmaker.
In words of the director &
writer, Mr. Abhishek Shah,
“My association with Faculty
of Commerce (SMPIC) has
been since 2013. In SMPIC, I
have
conducted
many
workshops
on
Theatre
“Abhivyakti” and directed
many plays at different drama
competitions like INT ( Indian

National Theatre) , Vinaveli ,
DAIICT and other national
level competitions. I am
proud of the fact that many
students of Theatre Club of
Faculty
of
Commerce
(SMPIC) have shown their
talent in various Bollywood
and Urban Gujarati movies.
Even the cast and crew of the
movie Hellaro includes many
students from SMPIC, Ekta
Shah, Nishit Pujara, Maharshi
Patel, Harsh Tripathi, Rohan
Prajapati, Saahil Pancholi,
Prashant Makwana, Kuldeep
Shukla, Devanshi, Yash,
Bhumi and one of the thirteen
actresses, Kaushambi Bhatt,
is from NRBBA.
I sincerely appreciate the
support and love from GLS
Family and specially Dean
Dr. Ashwin Purohit , Faculty
of Commerce (SMPIC) and
all the loving students for
supporting me for consecutive
5 years theatre journey at
SMPIC.”
The much-hyped film,
released
amidst
heavy
expectations, justifies the
National Award for the Best
Feature Film with effortless
ease. Overall, Hellaro is a
beautifully made film that
ends in euphoria, not just
onscreen but in the hearts of
the audience as well.
(The reviewer is Assistant
Professor at Faculty of
Commerce, GLSU)

notebook and will serve the
order to you. Why they came
up with this unique serving

idea? Because they are having
a very talented and well trained
“Deaf and Dumb” staff.
Every person inside the
premises are deaf and dumb
including chef and waiters.
They are also having a food lift
to serve the food on the second
floor! Each wall, each frame,
each props everything are just
simple and amazing. They also
have signboards, which shows
signs of all the alphabets by
which we can communicate
with by gestures.
Lets go to the food, we
have tried many dishes at the
place, Fries, Nachos, Mojito,

Red very shake, Chinese
Dabba, Tandoori Momos,
Waffles with red velvet sponge
and brownie and many more.
From the above things, we
loved all the dishes but some
of those were just delicious
and they have used amazing
skills in presentation, which
made us drooling over that.
Echoes
Ahmedabad
B- Unit, Rajyash Uniza,
Premchand
Nagar
Rd,
Bodakdev,
Ahmedabad,
Gujarat – 380054.
(The writers are students of
Faculty of Commerce,
GLSU)

hellaro

H

ellaro is the first
Gujarati movie to bag
the honour of Best
Feature Film at National
level. All the 13 female
actresses from the film also
won the Special Jury Award
for their performances.
Hellaro is the first Gujarati
Film selected as the opening
film at the Indian Panorama
during the 50th International
Film Festival of India (IFFI)
and is also India’s entry in the
best debut film award
category at the festival. Based
on a folklore, set in a remote
village in Kutch in 1975,
Hellaro explores the idea of
freedom through dance
(garbo) while highlighting
other poignant issues.
A young girl named
Manjhri is married off to a
small village in the middle of
nowhere in the Rann of Kutch.
There, she joins a group of
women
shackled
by
patriarchal mandates. Their
only escape from the
suppression is when they go
out to fetch water at a distant
waterbody every morning.
Other than those few hours
everyday, their lives are
bound by the rules made by
men which they have to abide
by. One day, while on their
way to fetch water, they find

someone in the middle of the
desert and their lives are
changed forever.
When they dance to the
beats of drum, along with the
sense of infinite freedom and
exhilaration there is also the
sense of
dread
and
foreboding. What
if the
women are caught doing the
forbidden? “We are dead
anyway. We come alive only
when we dance,” one of the
Garba-fixated women mutters
in a trance-like transformation
that happens to these women
when the mysterious dhol
player (Mulji) comes into
their lives and beats the drum
until their feet ache in ecstasy.

reStaurant revIew
By Keval Shah and
Shrey Shah
umour and food keeps
us alive. As a foodlover we are always in
search of different restaurants/
cafes, which comes up with
different concepts and different
kind of ambience and all.
Recently we have visited a
place that is having such a
cozy, pleasurable and unique
ambience! They have collected
all the vintage props and things
that might be used by us in our
childhood.
The way they have framed
all the things were amazingly
beautiful. The main entrance
door makes you feel like you
are entering into a luxurious
palace. The way they are
receiving the orders and
delivering the orders is very
unique!
They have put a switch
over every table, and there is a
bulb connected to each switch
near the kitchen area.
Whenever you need something,
you have to press the switch
and waiter will be there on
your table to help you. For
ordering food here you have to

H

mention the codes of dish in
the notebook given to you.
They will tear the page of the
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eventS anD achIevementS
Faculty oF commerce (SmPIc)

celebratIon oF unIverSal brotherhooD Day

S

wami
Vivekananda
Study Circle of Faculty
of Commerce(SMPIC)
organized a function to
celebrate
Universal
Brotherhood Day on 12th
September, 2019 in the
college.
Universal
Brotherhood Day is observed
to commemorate Swami
Vivekananda’s famous speech
delivered on September 11,
1893 in Chicago to the
delegates of the World
Parliament of Religions. On
this occasion, Dean Dr.
Ashwin Purohit shared an
experience of Vivekananda’s
life and said “Even though
Swami Vivekanada felt
nervous initially addressing
the large gathering of seven
thousand people at the
World’s Religions in Chicago,
he bowed to Sarswati and
began his speech by

addressing all the gathered as
“Sisters and brothers of
America” for which he
received
a two minute
standing ovation from the
crowd”. The function was
graced by Dr. Amiben
Upadhyay,
the
Vice
Chancellor of Dr. Babasaheb
Ambedkar Open University,
Ahmedabad, Prof. Janki
Vaidya and many volunteers
from swami Vivekananda

Kendra. Dr. Ami delivered an
informative session on the
values and preaching of
Swami Vivekananda on this
occasion. She talked about
acceptance,
tolerance,
equality, turthfulness and
spiritual
intelligence
emphasized by Vivekananda
the most. Students were
shown a Suryanamaskar
video clip at the end of the
session.

worKShoPS on ‘vocabulary buIlDIng’ anD ‘how
to cracK an IntervIew anD grouP DIScuSSIon’

F

aculty of Commerce
(SMPIC) organized two
workshops ‘How to
Build Vocabulary’ and ‘How
to Crack an Interview and
Group Discussion’ on 4th
September, 2019 in the

college. The first session
‘How to Build Vocabulary’
was delivered by Mr. Prashant
Sugandh,
an
academic
counsellor and soft skill
trainer for the first semester
students. The second session

‘How to Crack an Interview
and Group Discussion’ was
delivered by Roahan Garg, an
IIM-C graduate for Sem-3
and Sem-5 students. Students
enjoyed both the sessions
enthusiastically.

celebratIon oF 150th bIrth
annIverSary oF mahatma ganDhI

O

n 2nd of October
Faculty of Commerce
(SMPIC) celebrated
the 150th birth anniversary of
Mahatma Gandhi under
‘Forum
for
Gandhian
Philosophy’. The Forum for
Gandhian Philosophy was
conceptualized by Dean Dr
Ashwin
Purohit
and
introduced in SMPIC for the
first time in Gujarat to
inculcate the values and
thoughts of Gandhiji in
today’s youth. The youth of
this country have a greater
responsibility. It is indeed
very important to know, feel
and live the lives of those who
played a crucial role in
winning freedom for India. .
The celebration was full of
different activities, which will
help revive the Gandhian
Philosophy and values in a
very interesting and fun filled
way. Activities like Songs,
quiz,
On
the
spot
elocution, Games, Poster
making, Cartooning and
Collage making took place
and all the activities were
centered around today’s
occasion. Topics for elocution
competition were Gandhiji’s
views on Non-Violence, truth

and love, Adapting Swadeshi,
Dandi March, Gandhiji and
the concept of cleanliness,
Significance of Gandhigiri in
today’s world, Views on
untouchability, Relevance of
Gandhiji’s views on today’s
life, Mahatma Gandhi: Power
of Influence and My life is my
message.Two motivational
speakers were invited for the
same. The first speaker was a
veteran academician, the
provost of GLS University,
Dr Bhalchandra Joshi. “He
spoke about the importance of
Gandhiji’s thoughts on
education”. The second
speaker for the day was
Retired Brigadier Jahangir
Anklesharia. He spoke about
“ Values of freedom and role
of Indian military in post
independence era and various
motivating and moving
incidents from the lives of
Armymen”. To pay tribute to
Gandhiji srtudents also
cleaned
the
campus.
Alongwith that an exhibition
of books of Gandhiji was
organised in the college
library. The guests and the
students visited the library
and were inspired by the
books on Gandhiji.

Faculty oF comPuter aPPlIcatIonS & It

InDuStrIal vISIt to ramDev FooD ProDuctS Pvt. ltD.

F

aculty of Computer
Applications & IT, BCA
programme organized a
visit to Ramdev Food
Products Pvt. Ltd. on 14th
September 2019. Mr. Amit
Joshi, coordinator Ramdev
Spice World along with his
HR team, got all the students
acquainted about the history
& functioning of Ramdev
Masala.
The students were exposed
to different plants like the
manufacturing plant of
Ramdev Masala, the huge
automation plants for grinding
the spices like chilies,
turmeric, garam masala,
asfotedia and the various
plants for packaging of

traditional Gujarati instant
food items like Idli, gota,
hadvo etc. The recent
technologies like sensors for
different machinery works
and the automated printers to
print the labels were exhibited
for students. Students got to
know
their
dispatch

mechanism in Gujarat and
outside gujarat. The visit
ended with delicious snacks
prepared over there using
their instant food products.
All this was possible only
because of cooperative and
supportive staff of Ramdev
Masala.

InDuStrIal tour to Parle-g

O

n 21st September,
2019, students of BCA
Programme (Second
Year) went on an Industrial
Tour
to
the
Parle-G
manufacturing plant at
Naroda. The tour was
organised so as to enable
students understand the
manufacturing, packaging and
distribution process of Parle-G

products. The plant at naroda
specifically had manufacturing
of biscuits. The tour was
guided by a technical expert
who described the entire
working of the plant and
packaging of products. The
students were shown a
documentary on evolution and
expansion of Parle-G as a
co-operative industry.
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InternatIonal ImmerSIon Programme at DubaI
By Zeel Patel, Devansh
Shah, Maitri Mehta, Omic
Desai, Abhi Chhatbar
any of our friends
are studying in
various private as
well as traditional universities.
Naturally, they all are full of
justification and appreciation
for joining their respective
universities. But, we, the
students of GLS University
have a strong reason to
celebrate our decision to join
this university. Yes, you
guessed it right, its the very
unique
International
Immersion Program. With the
collaboration with various
foreign
institutes
and
universities, GLS University
offers this golden opportunity
to its students to visit a foreign
land, have an experience of
studying there for some days,
have a glimpse of the culture
of that nation through various
excursions and what not..!!
We are truly proud and happy
that we grabbed this
opportunity, and decided to

M

join the Immersion Program
at the prestigious Curtin
University at Dubai. We got
an opportunity to study,
explore and experience Dubai
through this program from
16th to 30th November, 2019.
We heartily thank GLS
University for giving us an
opportunity for the wonderful

exposure to international
learning and concepts through
Curtin University, Dubai.
The learning environment
at the Curtin University didn’t
feel alien at all and we felt
like we were the students of
Curtin University.
This
Immersion
Programme helped us to

polish our soft skills and also
gained theoretical as well as
practical knowledge regarding
various
concepts.
The
presentations
and
co-curricular activities helped
us
in
enhancing
our
intellectual capability.
The
learnings
and
experiences that I gained from

the Dubai International
Immersions Programme has
definitely helped me to get an
insight in international
management and marketing.
And yes, how can we
forget
the
fun
filled
excursions. We visited various
spectacular and exciting
places of Dubai and had a lot
of fun and enjoyment with the
group of 22 friends of GLS
University.
We really appreciate the
support and care of the
faculities who were with us.
None of us ever felt that we
are away from our families.
The support from the
University also from India
whenever there was any need
was excellent.
In all, it was truly a great
experience and we would
definitely look forward to
grab such opportunity in
future also with our own GLS
University.
(The writers are students of
Faculty of Commerce,
GLSU)
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